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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  NEWBURGH CHICKEN, LLC - POPEYES 
PROJECT NO.:   23-17 
PROJECT LOCATION:  197 SOUTH PLANK ROAD/SECTION 60, BLOCK 3, LOT 6.1 
REVIEW DATE:   1 MARCH 2024 
MEETING DATE:  7 MARCH 2024 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:        DYNAMIC ENGINEERING 
 

1. The applicant’s attorney has requested to appear before the Planning Board.  The applicant’s 
attorney requests that the Planning Board should re-refer the project to the Zoning Board of 
Appeals (ZBA). Recent Planning Board discussions involve the applicant’s representatives working 
with the NYSDOT to determine the amount of property needed to be dedicated to address 
sufficient lanes within the intersection.  This is an important issue for the Town of Newburgh 
addressing necessary improvements within the intersection. 
 

2. NYSDOT comments are outstanding.  The applicant’s representative are requested to address DOT 
comments including requests from DOT regarding the Route 300 access point.  This office believes 
that plan modifications requested by the DOT will require the applicant to return to the ZBA in 
the future.  The applicant’s representative identifies that the property would be “taking” by DOT.  
We believe it would be a gratuitous offer of dedication typically required of projects during 
Planning Board/NYSDOT review.  Applicant’s representative may wish to prepare a plan 
identifying the necessary dedication areas for proposed traffic improvements.  The applicant’s 
representatives can work with the Town’s Traffic Consultant to develop the plan prior to returning 
to the ZBA. 
 

3. The plans should be provided to the Town’s Traffic Consultant for review and comment, as is the 
typical course of action for the Planning Board. 
 

4. The Planning Board typically does not schedule Site Plan Public Hearings while projects are before 
the ZBA.  Action before the ZBA and the NYSDOT may alter the project as currently proposed. 
 

5. The applicant’s representatives are currently coordinating with the Town of Newburgh to discuss 
a “fair share contribution” to the intersection. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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